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January 27,2010 

The Honorable Thomas V. Mike Miller 
President, Senate of Maryland 
H-107 State House 
Annapolis MD 21401 

The Honorable Michael Busch 
Speaker, Maryland House of Delegates 
H-IOI State House 
Annapolis MD 21401 

Dear President Miller and Speaker Busch: 

Pursuant to Section 8-105 of the State Personnel and Pensions Article, the Department of 
Budget and Management is required to report all amendments to the Standard Pay Plan approved 
between January 1, 2009 and December 31, 2009. Although there were no amendments to the 
Standard Pay Plan in calendar year 2009, the Standard Pay Plan was temporarily reduced per 
Executive Order 01.01.2008.20 effective February 11,2009 to June 30,2009 and Executive 
Order 01.01.2009.11 effective September 23,2009. 

If you would like additional information, you may contact Ms. Cynthia Kollner, 
Executive Director ofthe Division of Personnel Services and Benefits at 410-767-4716. 

Sincerely, 

T. Eloise Foster 
Secretary 
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